
SAN JOAQUIN VALLEY UNIFIED AIR POLLUTION CONTROL DISTRICT 
REQUEST FOR COMMENTS ON 

HEALTH ANALYSIS OF THE CONFINED ANIMAL FACILITIES RULE 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that written comments are being received on 
“Health Analysis of the Confined Animal Facilities Rule,” which describes the ozone and 
health benefits of San Joaquin Valley Air Pollution Control District (District) Rule 4570. 
 
Interested persons may submit comments to: 

Dr. David Lighthall 
San Joaquin Valley Unified Air Pollution Control District 

1990 East Gettysburg Avenue 
Fresno, CA 93726 

Email: david.lighthall@valleyair.org 
 
The commenting deadline is April 15, 2009.   
 
NOTICE IS FURTHER GIVEN that a report will be presented to the District Governing 
Board at a public hearing to be held on April 16, 2009, at 9:00 a.m., or as soon 
thereafter as may be heard, at 1990 East Gettysburg Avenue, Fresno, California.  The 
public hearing may also be attended through video teleconferencing at 34946 Flyover 
Court, Bakersfield, California and at 4800 Enterprise Way, Modesto, California.   
 
Copies of the Health Analysis can be obtained by calling (559) 230-6100, or by faxing 
your request to Noemi Walther at (559) 230-6064. You may also download a copy of the 
Health Analysis from the District’s website on or after March 16, 2009 at: 
 

http://www.valleyair.org/notices/public_notices_idx.htm 
 
For additional information, contact Dr. David Lighthall by phone at (559) 230-6100. 


